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                       THE HOLLISTON ASSESSORS OFFICE 
                               HOLLISTON TOWN HALL 
 
Minutes of Meeting Held: 08/02/2011 
 
Meeting called to order at: 8:00a.m. 
Attendees: J. Cronin X, B. Loughlin X, P. Barbieri X. 
                  Other: K. Peirce                                 
 
Meeting Adjourned at: 8:58a.m.  On a motion by: P. Barbieri, Seconded by B. Loughlin. 
                                                     All in favor.  
 

 BOA signed Bacson Invoice in the amount of $20.98. 
 

 BOA signed Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Abatement Report dated 07-29-11 in the 
amount of $186.67. 

 
 BOA signed Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Recommit 2007 Bill #7975 in the amount 

of $47.50. 
 

 BOA signed Weekly Payroll for the week ending July 29th, 2011. 
 

 Boa approved Meeting Minutes of 07/26/11 on a motion by P. Barbieri. Second 
by B. Loughlin. 2-0-1. J. Cronin abstained. 

 
 K. Peirce reported on her attempts to contact Cingular - now filing as AT&T 

Mobil.  Proposal to use Depreciation Schedule for FY12 with the dismissal of 04-
2012. Motion by P. Barbieri, Second by B. Loughlin to accept proposal. All in 
favor. 

 
 The Board discussed a Solar Proposal. Income and value information lacking. The 

Company needs to provide additional information. Need to determine if taxable as 
personal property or real estate. K. Peirce will research other communities.  

 
 At 8:20am P. Barbieri made a motion to go into Executive Session to discuss 

contract with K. Peirce. Second by B. Loughlin.  
P. Barbieri              AYE  X 
B. Loughlin            AYE  X 
J. Cronin                AYE   X 
 
8:56am The Board returned from Executive Session on a motion by P. Barbieri. 
Second by B. Loughlin. All in favor. 
BOA signed Expensed Sheet for L. Clifford in the amount of $72.93. 
 
Respectfully Submitted; 
Peter Barbieri, Clerk 

 
 


